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Gawler Rail Electrification Project 
King Street Bridge – Construction update 
 
The Australian and South Australian governments are jointly funding the electrification and modernisation of the 
Gawler rail line which will deliver a faster, cleaner and more reliable service, delivering an electrified network 
through Adelaide from Gawler to Seaford. 
 
Works are continuing in the King Street Bridge area. As part of the project, the King Street Bridge has now been 
removed and is being replaced with a new pedestrian bridge. 
 

Pedestrian bridge installation and temporary road closure 

The new King Street pedestrian bridge is scheduled for installation the week beginning 29 November 2021. To 
safely facilitate these works, the intersection of Jerningham Street, Queen Street and King Street will be 
temporarily closed to vehicles and pedestrians from 7am Monday, 29 November 2021, for approximately two 
weeks, weather permitting. Within this period, works will continue to occur Monday to Saturday, 7am to 7pm. 
To safely undertake these works, detours will be in place directing motorists to alternative access routes (refer 
to map).  



 

 

 

  

A temporary pedestrian detour will also be in place around the works site and pedestrians are advised to follow 
directional signage.  

Residents may notice some noise, dust and vibration from machinery and vehicle movements while works are 
underway. Access to properties will be maintained throughout the works wherever possible, with advance notice 
provided if there is a need to temporarily restrict driveway access. 

Please plan ahead, allow extra travel time and take extra care when workers are on site. Observe speed limits, 

lane restrictions and traffic controllers when travelling through the area. Every effort will be made to minimise 

impacts to the community. 

The new bridge is being fabricated locally and will be lifted into place. The concrete bridge deck will be poured 
following the installation of the bridge. Prior to the new bridge opening, works are required to relocate and attach 
the utility services to the bridge, followed by kerb and asphalt works.  

For more information about the new King Street pedestrian bridge design please visit www.dit.sa.gov.au/grep  

Utility works 

Following installation of the bridge, permanent relocation of the SA Water and gas main will occur, as well as 

the installation of new light poles. Interruptions to utility services and after hours works, if required, will be 

notified in advance by your service provider.  

Contact us 

The Department appreciates your patience and cooperation whilst these important works are undertaken. 

If you have any questions of would like to speak to a member of the project team, please call 1300 080 834, 
email dit.gawlerelectrification@sa.gov.au or visit www.dit.sa.gov.au/grep 

 
Follow www.facebook.com/DFITSA/ for project updates, or register your details to receive project updates 
directly at www.dit.sa.gov.au/grep 
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